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The Rockefeller Institute of Government
411 State Street
Albany, NY 12203

Subject: Advocating for Equity in Education through Adequate Foundation Aid

We, as the General Brown Board of Education are writing to express our deep concern regarding
the persistent disparities in educational funding and to urge your group to take into consideration
each area of the state and their needs based on a variety of factors. After reviewing the locations
of the public comment sessions, it was disheartening to see the North Country was excluded
from the selection of a site to hold a public comments meeting. Our hope is as you continue to
collect data and conduct research, that your committee will take the time to visit this area to see
some additional factors that should be included in producing a more equitable formula for
students, to ensure each student receives the same quality of education across New York State.

Despite previous efforts to ensure fair and adequate funding for all school districts, significant
gaps remain, particularly affecting students in high-need and low-wealth communities.
Foundation aid, intended to provide a baseline level of funding for all students, has fallen short
of meeting the needs of many districts. This shortfall has perpetuated inequities, limiting the
opportunities and resources available to our most vulnerable students. Yes, the population of the
North Country is lower than many city areas of the state, but our region produces 20.8 billion
dollars in gross regional product, showing that this area is a significant contributor economically
which helps to support the needs of the rest of the state. Based on this contribution, our students
should be afforded an education that can provide the skills necessary to be contributing members
to the North Country region, but also to other locations in New York State, they may want to
relocate to. As a board of education, we want our students to have the same opportunities in
academic rigor, curriculum offerings/electives, STEAM initiatives, and materials, to ensure they
are as competitive in higher education, post-secondary training, and immediate entry into the
workforce, as their counterparts in other areas of New York State.

Research consistently demonstrates that equitable funding is critical to closing achievement gaps
and providing all students with a high-quality education. Yet, in many districts, outdated and
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insufficient funding formulas have led to a lack of essential resources, such as experienced
teachers, updated technology, and comprehensive support services. This not only hinders student
performance but also undermines the promise of equal opportunity for all children, regardless of
their socio-economic background. The costs to educate and provide services to students have
increased exponentially and will only continue to increase, which in turn reduces the quality of
education most districts can provide to their students. General Brown has been ranked for years
as the district with the lowest per-pupil spending, currently spending about $23,000 per pupil.
We are a very fiscally responsible district, but when comparing this spending to New York City
at $35,000 per pupil and some school districts spending upwards of $100,000, there are
significant discrepancies in the level of education provided to students across the state.

To address these issues, we respectfully urge the New York State Legislature to consider the
following actions:

e Update the foundation aid formula to reflect current educational costs and the unique
needs of each district. This should include adjustments for inflation, regional cost
differences, and the specific challenges faced by high-need districts.

e Prioritize increased investment in districts that serve a higher proportion of students
from low-income families, English language learners, and students with disabilities.
These districts often require additional resources to provide equitable educational
opportunities.

e Establish mechanisms to ensure that foundation aid is distributed in a timely and
predictable manner, allowing school districts to plan effectively and avoid disruptions
to educational services.

e Implement measures to enhance transparency in the allocation and use of foundation
aid, ensuring that funds are directed toward programs and initiatives that directly
benefit students and improve educational outcomes.

e Encourage collaboration between school districts, community organizations, and
other stakeholders to develop innovative solutions that address educational inequities
and promote best practices across the state.

Investing in equitable education is not just a moral imperative but also a strategic necessity for
the future prosperity of New York State. By ensuring that all students have access to high-quality
education, regardless of their background or where they live, we can build a more just and
thriving society.

We appreciate your attention to this critical issue and urge you to take bold steps to create a more
equitable education system in New York State. Thank you for your commitment to our students
and our future.

Sincerely,

The General Brown Board of Education
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